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TO: 

COUNTY OF SAN DIEGO 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

1600 PACIFIC HIGHWAY, ROOM 335, SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA 92101-2470 

AGENDA ITEM 

July 13, 2021 

Board of Supervisors 

SUBJECT: ESTABLISHING FAIR EMPLOYMENT STANDARDS ON COUNTY 
CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS AND COUNTY-OWNED LEASED PROPERTY 
(DISTRICTS: ALL) 

OVERVIEW 

Creating good jobs for working families is a regional responsibility and requires a regional - not 
a piecemeal - response. San Diego County can and must establish a framework to ensure that all 
County construction projects, and all projects and operations on County-owned leased land, 
support good jobs and fair wages for the region's workers. 

With major projects and leases coming before the Board of Supervisors, such as at Gillespie Field, 
Otay Mesa, and Palomar Airport, it is imperative that we act with urgency to establish fair working 
standards to protect our region's workers. 

Lessees of valuable pieces of publicly-owned property and companies that build projects with 
taxpayer dollars have paid low wages in the past, forcing workers to rely on the social safety net 
instead of fair pay for their labor. San Diego County needs a comprehensive ordinance to 
strengthen our local workforce, invest in San Diego families, and help grow our economy for now 
and the future. 

That is why we are proposing to set baseline employment standards for County construction 
projects and for activities, enterprises, and operations on County-owned leased property. 

This Board Letter also directs the Chief Administrative Officer to return to the Board with a policy 

requiring the prequalification of prospective bidders and proposers on County public works 

projects, in alignment with the model prequalification questionnaire developed by the State 

Department of Industrial Relations. The goal being to ensure bidders on publicly-funded projects 

are consistently held to appropriate wage and safety standards. 
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